
 



Dear Readers   
We are glad to publish 2nd E-Newsletter of 

SURABI, the Project Development Office of 

Salesian Province of Chennai. First, this E 

Newsletter focuses on change, especially on 

unparalleled moment which affects us deeply. 

The world is on the verge of global change and 

the results will imply the whole world for a long 

time. In fact, the SDB Change Congress was 

organized from 19th to 24th September by the 

Salesian Congregation in Italy with the aim of 

providing solutions and guidelines to better deal 

with current change.  

We highlighted the key activities, programs, and 

accomplishments in these interventions on 

change. SURABI is grateful to all those 

collaborating at different stages of the project 

planning, project implementing, project 

monitoring, the donor agencies, contributors, 

SURABI staff, volunteers and Interns.  I am happy 

to collect your feedback and comments after  you 

have gone through this E-Newsletter.  

SDB For Change 
Congress 
The four days’ Seminar on SDB Change Congress 

titled "Our Chance Our Challenge” was organized 

for the Economers and PDOs was held between 19th 

to 24th September 2022 in Rome. The seminar 

insisted on the innovative ways of intervention in the 

lives of young people. It highlighted the needy 

Change in our Attitude and Action. It also focused on 

Chances and Challenges as we pursue in the field of 

women empowerment, environment protection and 

climate change. The Congress of the Salesians of 

Don Bosco strives to enhance the ability 

to network in the economic field by promoting the 

connection and exchange between Economers, 

through regional meetings and international 

seminars. It is a highly opportune time for a 

constructive global change where the decisions are 

bound to influence the whole world for a long time. 

The Salesian Congregation will follow Change 

Congress Seminars’outcomes and vigorously 

extend its role to the fullest. Let the words of wisdom 

from Pope Benedict XVI “Educating young people 

in justice and peace", motivate and guide us in the 

conviction that they, with their enthusiasm and     

well-guided drive, can offer new hope to the world 

for sustainable change 
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Rector Major  

to the Province 
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Green Issues need to be 

actively taught in schools 

Green  Hands  Project  is a journey  towards  a 

greener future. The project is aimed to reach out 

to  teachers  and  students  of  Don  Bosco 

institutions  of Chennai  Salesian  province . This 

project  has  various  environmental  activities 

which  are

 

carried  out  in  these

 

institutions . 

Formation  and training  of the Core  teacher ’s 

forum  is the first  activity  which  was held  on 9th

 

and 10th

 

of September. It was held in two regions 

covering  24  teachers . The  topics  included  a)
 

Criteria for Green audit in the campus, b) Global 

warming  and  the  environmental  issues . c)
 

Practical  session  on  planting  a sapling . Fr . 

Jeyaraj , Dr . Vajra  Vijayan , Fr . Anto  Sagayaraj 

and Mr. Nathan were the resource persons for 

the training  program . We thank the institutional 

heads  for  collaborating  to  combat  climate 

change by forming Green Army and promoting 

environmental  safeguarding  initiatives  in their 

institutions.

 



 



  



 



  

 

 

Your kindness and generosity reached the  

hearts of many individuals this year.  

Thank you for your continued 

support to the organization  

through your initiatives.  

We will forever be grateful 

for everything you  

have done and given.  
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